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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 5th December 2016
 November  
1. Welcome, Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr Blethyn welcomed everyone to the meeting 
Cllr N Blethyn, Cllr Keith Jones, Cllr A Thomas, Cllr Dave Reed, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr D Hammond, County Councillor Ray Thomas and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr P Wilson and PCSO Stone
2. To consider Police Matters
PCSO Stone had sent her apologies and informed the Clerk that there had been no crimes over the last month.
3. Presentation by Mr Rhodri Edwards from the Fields in Trust (FIT)Organisation regarding the protection of land for recreational purposes 
The Chair welcomed Mr Rhodri Edwards from FIT who was attending to make a presentation on how FIT could help protect recreational land within the village.  Mr Edwards began by providing the background of the FIT organisation including its long standing royal links.  Its aim is to ensure that everyone has access to high quality recreational areas.  It does this by directly protecting land by placing covenants on the land that mean it can only be used for recreational use.  Land owners are not allowed to dispose of or change the use of the land without permission from the FIT which it only gives if this will result in larger or better recreational land becoming available. 

The FIT also has a Centenary Fields programme which is commemorating open spaces with connection to WW1. 

The Council explained their understanding of the ownership of the King George V field, which they would be looking to protect.  Mr Edwards explained that the organisation had legal officers who could help with something like claiming possession.  Mr Edwards also confirmed that the land did not have to be a minimum size and could be spread through the village. 
AP All Councillors to consider appropriate land that could be protected and to consult with villagers around ownership of the King George V field. 
AP Clerk to consult with VoG Council around any information they had of King George V Field
The Chair thanked Mr Edwards for his time and most interesting presentation.
At this point Cllr Karl Jones left the meeting due to ill health. 
4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas had no general Council business to discuss. 
5. Public Session

There were two members of the public present but they did not wish to raise any matters. 
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
No matters raised.
7. To consider complaint from members of the public re the sale of land adjacent to Treoes Village Hall as garden land to neighbours – See Clerks Report for details
The Chair directed the Council to point 2 on the Clerks report which had background information on this matter and the response of the VoG Estates department.  The Chair suspected that the original complaints occurred due to the lack of consultation on this matter.  There was a short discussion on why this Council had not been informed and CC Thomas explained the covenants and clawbacks in the sales agreement.  He also explained that in these cases it would be very difficult to obtain a change of use from garden land.  The Council felt there were no further issues regarding this matter.  
8. To consider invitation to LDP Hearing – See Clerks Report for details 7
The Chair directed the Council towards point 3 on the Clerks Report which explained the details of the LDP Hearing.  Cllr Hammond indicated that he was happy to attend the hearing as a representative of this Council.  This was agreed by the Council and after a short discussion it was confirmed that this Council’s stance was to support Mr Carroll the present occupier of this site as a member of this community. It was agreed that there was no additional hearing statement necessary as all evidence and comments had all been submitted as part of the consultation on the MAC. 

AP Clerk to inform the VoG Council of Cllr Hammond’s attendance
9. To consider Community Centre Reports including decision on renewal of the village hall insurance policy 
The Chair explained that Treoes Hall would be holding a Children’s Christmas party and also have an evening with Silver band playing Carols. At the moment it had not been decided if there would be a NYE event.

The Clerk explained that Llangan Hall had installed its new AV system and stage curtains and had held a very successful Pantomime. 

She went on to explain that she had a meeting with the hall committee representatives and Creative Rural Communities representative on 16th December.  This was to move forward the project of applying for a Welsh Government grant for a hall extension. The deadline for the expression of interest (EOI) was 31st Jan 2017 and so the Clerk wanted confirmation that the Council were happy to support an EOI in its name and that also the final review of the EOI would probably have to be done by email/post as the ordinary meeting was right at the start of January.  All of the Council confirmed they were happy for the EOI to be reviewed in this manner. The Clerk confirmed that the EOI was non-binding.  

The Clerk then referred the Council to the quotes from AON and Zurich for the insurance of both halls.  There was a short discussion of costs and then Cllr Thomas proposed that the AON quote be accepted for both halls and a 3 year agreement be entered into, in order that the Council were receiving best value for money.  This was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all.   A cheque was then raised for £1076.63 being the total cost of both insurances and this was signed by two signatories.

AP Clerk to arrange insurance with AON

10. To receive the Minutes of the meeting held 1st November 2016
Cllr Hammond proposed the minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Brookes and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair.
11.  Matters Arising.
Point 1 – Cllr Karl Jones had reported to the Chair that a local electrician could fit the defibrillator for £280.  It was agreed by all to go ahead with the fitting. 
Point 7.2 – The Chair referred the Council to point 9 of the Clerks report regarding the information on vehicle crossovers obtained from the VoG Council.  There were no further matters to report on this.  Cllr Brookes suggested a copy of the traffic report was put up in Llangan Hall, and agreed to do this. 
Point 10.1 – AP Clerk to follow up with VoG again regarding complaint by Cllr Keith Jones regarding road noise vibrations
Point 10.2 – AP Clerk to continue to chase Solar Farm Company regarding monies

Point 10.2- Cllr Hayball-Jones confirmed the work to the bollards near the Solar Farm had been done.  There was a discussion around the flooding that had occurred around the Solar Farm and whether that could be linked to the removal of the bund.  It was agreed that the Councillors would ask the public to report to this Council when flooding occurs (or nearly occurs) so that they could try and keep track of the matter. 

Point 10.3 – The Clerk confirmed a contractor could do the work to Llangan Phone Box for £250.  The quote was agreed by the Council.

AP Clerk to contact contractor.
Point 11.4 – The Clerk explained that the VoG Council had quoted £177 to fit the football posts, this was agreed by all. 

AP Clerk to arrange purchase and fitting of football posts 

Point 11.6 – The Clerk provided the Council with details of the previous tendering documents for the grass cutting of King George V fields.  Clerk to contact a number of contractors regarding whether they would like to tender on a 3 year basis.  The responses would then be considered at the February meeting.  
AP Clerk to arrange tendering process

12. To consider the Clerks Report
The majority of the Clerks report had already been considered however the following matters were discussed:-
Lights at Fferm Goch – The Clerk confirmed she was currently confirming with the VoG Council which lights were not working, so they could confirm what the problems were. 
Timbers Green Residents Association – The Clerk confirmed she had put this group in touch with PCSO Angela Stone regarding getting involved in the Speedwatch scheme. 
Funds as of 29/11/2016 £9,798 (cashbook- not including payments to be approved)

Receipts 

10/11/2016
VAT Refund



£473

10/11/2016
Wind Energy Renewables grant 
£2,500

.
Payments for approval 

05/12/2016
Jo Howell - Nov salary and expenses 
100981
£214.99

06/12/2016
Vision ICT 
100982
£210

13. To consider any planning matters 
There were no additional comments to make on the planning applications. 
14. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed and there were no comments.  
There was no additional correspondence.

15. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Reed wished to report that The Old School Rooms had purchased a marquee which was available for Community Hire (for a donation) and private hire (for a fee).  
16. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday 3rd January 2017 at 7pm.   The Chair wished everyone a Happy Christmas and New Year.
17. The meeting closed at 8.15pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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